

# NOTTINGHAMSHIRE CTC

Committee Meeting held at the "Vat & Fiddle", Nottingham  
On Monday 4<sup>th</sup> April 2016 at 7.30pm

## **1. Apologies for Absence**

Apologies from Reg Tuckwood.

## **2. Minutes of last meeting**

The minutes of the last meeting were read and accepted - proposed Cathy Melia, seconded Iris Foweather.

## **3. Matters Arising**

County Archives still to be contacted

## **4. Section Reports**

**Top Touring** – 14/2 -5, 13/3 -9.

**Inters** – 7/2 -8, 14/2 -10, 21/2 -9, 26/2 -21, 6/3 -14, 13/3 -5, 20/3 -14, Easter Trip -16, 27/3 -2, 3/4 -2,

**Sportive rides** – 7/2 -5, 21/2 -7, 6/3 -4, 20/3 -7, 3/4 -7,

**Thursday rides** – 4/2 -14, 11/2 -19, 18/2 -12, 25/2 -12, 3/3- 17, 10/3 -16, 17/3 -18, 24/3 -9, 31/3 -19,

**"D" rides** – 7/2 -6, 14/2 -6, 21/2 -4, 28/2 -5, 6/3 -5, 13/3 -7, 20/3 -10, 27/3 -4, 3/4 -8,

**Saturday Rides** – 5/3 -4, 19/3 -2, 2/4 -1,

## **5. Correspondence**

Rushcliffe Community & Voluntary Service looking for volunteer drivers. Car owners would be paid 45p per mile.

Ian Macsporrán a CTC member objecting to the rebranding of the CTC and demanding a poll of the members.

Mike Graham, Newark Cycling Group, asking if they could use our YHA Group membership card.

Via Pedals – 2 km of the towpath between Main Rd and Hollygate Lane, Cotgrave is being resurfaced at a cost of £160,000

## **6. CRN**

In future CRN will be under Correspondence.

## **7. Finance**

Nothing

## **8. Events**

Charnwood in the Spring Audax on 9/4/16. So far has 73 entries + possible 12+ entries on the day.

Various people volunteered to help and Terry to ask others.

Bleasby Tea on 12<sup>th</sup> June –same format as before

Sid Standard Shipley Park Meet- same format as before

2016 AGM will be on 6th November. The Hall was not available on the original planned date. We will enquire about different cake options to remember Roger.

## **9. Publicity**

Nothing

## **12. A.O.B.**

Inquiry about Vice-Presidents, electing and number.

Some riders need to be reminded about riding standards when riding with a group.

It will be decided at the June Meeting, because of holidays, if we move the date of the August Meeting.

Meeting closed at 8.30pm

Meeting was attended by Terry Scott, Jeff Burton, Richard Wilson, Dave Griffiths, Dave Bostock, Cathy Melia, Andy Baily, Andy Bowley, Keith Alderman, Iris and Eddie Foweather.

**AGENDA FOR THE NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING**

On Monday 6<sup>th</sup> June at the “Vat & Fiddle” Queensbridge Rd, Nottm @ 7.30pm

1. Apologies for Absence
2. Minutes of last meeting
3. Matters Arising
4. Section Reports
5. Correspondence
6. Finance
7. Events  
    AGM
8. Publicity
9. A.O.B.